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Agenda

 Crime Statistics Review
 Traffic Statistics Review
 Calls for Service
 Detachment Updates



Violent Crime Statistics 



Property Crime Statistics



Drug Crime Statistics



Clearance Rates



Traffic Statistics

Motor Vehicle
Collisions

2018 2019 % Change

Fatal 1 3 66%

Personal Injury 25 26 4%

Property Damage 223 265 16%

Total 249 294 15%



Calls for Service 

• Total Calls for Service – 2,321 (2,255)
• Total hours – 10,688 (11,011)
• Traffic Stops (SB) – 4,528 (3,531) 
• 911 Misdials – 192 (143)
• Suspicious Person – 128 (124)
• Administration of Justice – 118 (64)
• False Alarms – 115 (124)
• Domestic Disturbance – 102 (61)
• Property Related – 93 (65)
• Mental Health Act – 89 (88)



Calls for Service con’t

• Fail to Attend – 70 (65)
• Family Dispute – 65 (57)
• Suspicious Vehicle – 63 (50)
• Unwanted Persons – 54 (22)
• Noise Complaints – 50 (52)
• Trouble with Youth – 48 (62)
• Animal Complaints – 42 (47)
• Neighbour Dispute – 40 (43)
• Sudden Death – 23 (14)
• Missing Person – 21 (30)



Detachment Updates

• A number of arrests were made in the winter months of 2019 of individuals 
known to be responsible for Property Crimes across the South Bruce area. 
Property Crime investigations and arrests continued throughout the year. We 
were hopeful that these arrests would contribute to a decrease in our property 
crimes and victims. Year end statistics show that we have seen a decrease in 
Break and Enters and Theft Under and Over $5000.00 in the Brockton area. 

• The South Bruce OPP Community Street Crimes Unit (CSCU) conducted a Search 
Warrant in Walkerton in August. This warrant resulted in the arrest of two 
individuals and multiple charges. Almost 2 Kgs of Methamphetamine was seized 
in the search. A related and subsequent investigation led to the Huron-Perth 
CSCU conducting two Search Warrants which resulted in the seizure of another 2 
Kgs of Methamphetamine. The combined amount of just over 4 Kgs of Meth is 
equivalent to almost half a million dollars of product.  These warrants had a 
significant impact on drug activity and the associated criminal activity in South 
Bruce and surrounding areas.



Detachment Updates

• We welcomed six new recruits to South Bruce in this past year. These 
recruits come from a variety of  backgrounds, have all relocated to the 
area and are contributing to the safety of South Bruce. 

• South Bruce also promoted one of our own this past year. D/C Ryan 
OLDHAM was promoted to Sgt and has taken over the leadership of 
our D platoon.  Sgt OLDHAM replaces Sgt Chris GRAHAM who retired 
early in 2019 after proudly serving over 30 years with the OPP. 

• Six of our officers received rewards and recognition this year for Life 
Saving. These officers were all awarded Life Saving Awards by St. 
John’s Ambulance and were recognized by the OPP Commissioner for 
their Life Saving actions during four separate calls for service. 



Detachment Updates

• Our School Resource Officers identified 30 youth across the South 
Bruce jurisdiction to attend an OPP/Tim Horton’s Youth Camp in May. 

• South Bruce OPP has partnered with Victim Services to introduce 
Project Life Saver. Project Life Saver is technology in the form of a 
bracelet that is worn by the recipient who may be at risk of 
wandering. The bracelet emits a signal that can be detected by a 
receiver. South Bruce OPP officers will be trained to utilize the 
receiver in order for them to quickly locate the individual if they have 
been reported as missing.  



Detachment Updates

• South Bruce OPP has joined with all Grey-Bruce Municipal Police 
Services, the Grey-Bruce OPP and the three Hospital groups in Grey-
Bruce to form a Police/Hospital Committee. As a group we are 
working towards a standard Transfer of Care protocol across Grey-
Bruce. This will ensure consistent and smooth transition of Mental 
Health patients from police to hospital staff improving outcomes for 
individuals apprehended by police under the Mental Health Act. 

• Community Safety and Well Being planning (CSWBP) has started 
across Grey-Bruce. Insp Krista MILLER currently sits on the Steering 
Committee for this group. Establishing a Municipal CSWBP will 
identify risk factors, create strategies to address those risks and 
mitigate the underlying social issues that contribute to Crime. 



Detachment Updates

• In partnership with the Kincardine Police Services Board we were 
successful in obtaining a three year Community Safety and Policing 
Grant in order to address Sexual Violence and Harassment as well as 
Human Trafficking. This grant will be used for Community Awareness 
Sessions, training for police and partner agencies as well as resources 
to assist Victims of these Crimes. 

• We hosted three Community Awareness Sessions about Human 
Trafficking in Lucknow, Walkerton and Kincardine. All of these events  
were a huge success with approximately 300 people in attendance 
between the three events.



Detachment Updates

• The second year of the Community Safety and Well Being grant is 
focusing on youth. We have partnered with the Catholic District 
School Board as well as the Bluewater School Board to start to 
introduce Human Trafficking awareness into the curriculum. The goal 
is to create a video presentation that can be used in multiple schools 
and supported by the teachers and School Resource Officers. 



Thank you!
Inspector Krista Miller

Detachment Commander
South Bruce O.P.P.
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